# INDIAN LAKE, OHIO VILLAGE OF RUSSELLS POINT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES January 6, 2025

Mayor Huffman called the Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. with recital of the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### **ROLL CALL:**

Ms. Joan Hinterschied, Present; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Present; Mr. Greg liams, Present; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Present; Mr. Dave Wallace, Present; Mr. Steve Reid, Present.

**RECORDER:** AshLee Hullinger, Clerk of Court/Administrative Assistant

#### **GUESTS:**

Dianne Gauder, Zoning Officer/ Floodplain Admin.

Eric Werner, Russells Point

Ann Elleman, Russells Point

Kim Werner, Russells Point

Verida Mallory, Russells Point

Robin Michaels, Russells Point

Richard Kinney, Lewistown

Sharon DeVault, Russells Point

Scott Stover, Russells Point

Andrew Stover, Russells Point

Dale Frymyer, Lakeview

Aubrey Snapp, Lewistown

Lisa Miller, Lewistown

LeaDel Hurley, Huntsville

Bud Christman, Lewistown

Nathan Stover, Russells Point

Steve Terrill, Huntsville

John Henschen, Russells Point

Jason Smith, Open Road Renewable

David Corwin, Lewistown

Doug Henlly, Russells Point

# **Election Of President Pro Tem:**

Greg liams made a Motion to nominate all of Council for President Pro Tem. Seconded by Rebekah Smith.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Navs

Council members Joan Hinterschied, Rebekah Smith, Steve Reid, Joan Maxwell, and Dave Wallace withdrew their nominations.

Steve Reid made a Motion to nominate Greg liams as President Pro Tem. Seconded by Joan Hinterschied.

#### **Roll Call Vote:**

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Nays

Greg liams Accepted the President Pro Tem position.

Mayor Huffman stated that himself as well as the new President Pro Tem Greg liams and Clerk of Court AshLee Hullinger will be attending Mayor's Court training on Thursday January 9, 2025.

#### **MINUTES:**

# December 16, 2024, - Council Meeting Minutes

Greg liams made a Motion to approve the minutes from The Council meeting on 12/16/2024 with revisions stated in the meeting noting that Dave Scott was present at the meeting held by the Logan County Commissioners pertaining to organizing a discussion on a water district for the Indian Lake area.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Abstain.

Motion Passed 5 Yeas - 0 Nays 1 - Abstain

#### **Accept Council Rules for 2025:**

Greg liams made a Motion to accept Council Rules for 2025 with no change. Seconded by Joan Maxwell.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Nays

#### Reports:

# **Mayors Court Report:**

Mayor Huffman stated that there was nothing to report this month.

#### EMS:

Steve Reid stated that there was a special meeting Wednesday January 1, 2025, to discuss service contracts. The reason for the meeting was that Bloomfield Township's service agreement was up January 1, 2025. Mr. Reid stated that they are still in negotiations figuring out what the new contract is going to look like. They needed to meet with Bloomfield to offer an extension. The extension was granted until March 31, 2025.

## **Ordinances and Resolutions:**

**Ordinance 25-1247:** Establishing the Position of Village Administrator Draft from Solicitor Daniel Bey.

After some discussion amongst the council as well as residents of Russells Point.

Greg liams made a Motion accept the Ordinance 24-1247 Establishing the Position of Village Administrator appointing an interim Village Administrator and Declaring an Emergency Waiving the 3-reading rule.

Seconded by Joan Maxwell.

#### Discussion:

Joan Hinterschied stated that she would like to know why this ordinance is being read as an emergency?

Mayor Huffman stated that Village Solicitor Daniel Bey wrote it as an emergency since the Village has been so long working on this to get it into place.

Steve Reid stated that this is very important to the Village it is a big step for Council as well and feels it should not be rushed.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Nay; Mr. Steve Reid, Nay; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Nay; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Tied 3 Yeas - 3 Nays

Mayor Huffman was the deciding tie breaker with Nay.

**The Ordinance 25-1247:** Establishing the Position of Village Administrator appointing an interim Village Administrator and Declaring an Emergency failed.

Greg liams made a Motion accept the Ordinance 25-1247 Establishing the Position of Village Administrator appointing an interim Village Administrator as the 1st reading.

Verida Mallory Russells Point Resident interrupted and asked if the whole ordinance was going to be read.

Mayor Huffman stated that Council just has to read the ordinance title, and a public records request can be made to receive a copy if she is interested.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Nay; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 5 Yeas - 1 Nays

Vereda Mallory interrupted the meeting for a second time, asking if the Ordinance would be in the press news on the computer.

Mayor Huffman stated that if the Ordinance is passed all three readings, 30 days from the time it has passed it will go into effect and it will go on the website.

**Ordinance 25-1248:** Interim Village Administrator Draft Establishing the Position of Interim Village Administrator, Appointing an Interim Village Administrator, and Declaring an Emergency.

Greg liams made a Motion accept the Ordinance 25-1248 by title for 1st reading.

Seconded by Rebekah Smith.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Nay; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 5 Yeas - 1 Nays

Ordinance 25-1249: An Ordinance establishing fund "Splash Pad Project."

**Ordinance 25-1250**: An Ordinance Authorizing Expenditure and Directing the Advertising to Solicit Bids for the Village of Russells Point, Ohio to Purchase Equipment to Construct Splash Pad; and Declaring the Same an Emergency.

Verida Mallory interrupted the meeting for a 3<sup>rd</sup> time asking what the ordinances pertained to.

Mayor Huffman stated it is pertaining to the Splash Pad.

Greg liams made a Motion to table Ordinance 25-1249 and Ordinance 25-1250 pertaining to the Splash Pad to give Council more time to review them.

Seconded by Joan Maxwell.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Nay; Ms. Rebekah Smith, No; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 4 Yeas - 2 Nays

Ordinances 24-1249 and 25-1250 were tabled.

#### **Citizens' Comments:**

**Verida Mallory:** Ms. Mallory stated that she would like to talk about the Village Administrator position stating that this is nothing new and it has been brought up in Council meetings in the past. Ms. Mallory stated that the Village always felt they couldn't afford to pay the board members over what it would cost to pay a Village Administrator. Ms. Mallory stated that she would like to see that the position should be offered to someone that lives in the Village of Russells Point and pays real state taxes, as well as buying water from the water department, and understands what is done as far as the quality. Ms. Mallory stated that she thinks there are a lot of people that are calling the shots for Russells Point that don't live here, don't pay real estate taxes here, but she feels this is a position that they should have to live in Russells Point.

**Sharon Devault** asked how she goes about receiving the Ordinance for Village Administrator as well as the Ordinance for Interim Village Administrator.

Mayor Huffman stated that she will need to make the request with AshLee Hullinger, and she will make sure she gets it to her.

### **Old Business:**

# New car for Village usage:

Chief Joe Freyhof stated that he was asked by Council back some time ago to get quotes for a new Vehicle to be used for Village duties such as running to the Post Office, Bank, Code Enforcement and other errands so that the employees didn't have to use their own vehicles. This

vehicle will not only be used for the Police Department but also by other Departments at the Municipal Building and will have to be signed out by the employees.

Chief Freyhof submitted two different quotes that he had found one from Tansky and one from Honda of Marysville. Chief Freyhof stated that the current vehicle the Police Department is using is more than 19 years old and has many problems. Chief Freyhof feels that it is in the best interest of the Village to seek a new Vehicle that is reliable, safe as well as good in all weather conditions. Chief Freyhof stated that he will be bringing in inmates to clean the Municipal Building this week stating that the floors in the building have not been properly cleaned in a long time, and it is starting to show. Chief Freyhof stated that Browns has been contacted about the old floor scrubber that is currently not in working order. Browns gave a quote for two different size floor scrubbers. Browns will be to give a demonstration on how the scrubbers work and to see what size we feel will be best for the Municipal Building. Once there has been a decision made as to which will work best Chief Freyhof stated that he will then bring the quote to Council to see what their thoughts are on purchasing one. Chief Freyhof stated that he will have the Annual Police Department statistics at the next council meeting.

**Steve Reid** stated that he wanted to reiterate that the vehicle that Chief Freyhof is speaking of isn't a police cruiser that is going to be just for the Police Department, but it will be a multipurpose vehicle for all Village employees.

Chief Freyhof stated that is correct.

Dave Wallace asked if anyone uses the Suburban anymore?

Mayor Huffman said that it is currently being used by the Village maintenance team for plowing. Mayor Huffman stated it was just recently over for service and needs to go back over for new issues that were found.

#### **New Business:**

# Aubrey Snapp Solar project:

Aubrey Snapp spoke as a representative of the Indian Lake Advocacy Group. She was in attendance with several area residents against the solar project. Ms. Snapp stated that all five townships have signed correspondence opposing the project. She provided Council with a draft letter encouraging all of Russells Point Council to sign in opposition of the Grange Solar Project to the area. She indicated funds were raised in the amount of \$40,000 for an attorney to see this process through the Ohio Power Siting Board. Ms. Snapp further stated that Commissioner Yoder has a seat on the OPSB and found that 85% of county residents are against industrial solar while working on a solar project in the Ben Logan School District.

Mayor John Huffman asked if any Council members have any questions and when they need action on this letter? Ms. Snapp stated that there was no deadline, but her goal was to have them in by the 9<sup>th</sup> of January. She further announced that Lakeview had just indicated that they will discuss it between themselves, but all indications appear that they are against the solar project.

Councilman Steve Reid stated that he cannot speak for all of council but can promise that his signature will be on the letter Ms. Snapp presented. He doesn't know if Ms. Snapp will walk away with the letter tonight but it will be soon.

Councilwoman Rebekah Smith stated that she thinks that Ms. Snapp will have all the signatures from Council on her letter.

Robin Micheals stated that she objects in a sense that she does not feel this is a fair representation of the residents of Russells Point. Ms. Micheals stated that she has spoken with her neighbors and none of them are against the project. She feels that the division in the community stems from this project and hostilities maybe keeping those in favor of the project from speaking out.

Councilman Steve Reid stated that he does not take this topic lightly and has attended both prosolar and anti-solar meetings. He has also had a private meeting with Jason from Open Road Renewables. He stated 80 letters were presented in favor of the project. Of the 80 letters that Mr. Reid vetted the names on the letters, and none were from residents of Russells Point. Mr. Reid requested letters from Russells Point residents sent to Grange and still have not received any. Ms. Snapp offered to provide petitions with signatures that were gathered at meetings and online with over 500-600 signatures as well as over 200 letters to the OPSB. Robin Micheals asked Councilman Steve Reid if he vetted those letters as well. Councilman Steve Reid stated that he did not receive those letters, but he has spoken with residence in town and the county, and the majority are against the solar project.

Councilwomen Rebekah Smith stated that she has met with Open Road Renewables attend their meetings and attended anti-solar meetings. She feels that from being here and living here we can see that people that do live in town have expressed their opposition to the solar project.

Steve Terrill stated that these companies have a history of building and selling to foreign companies. He further stated that their army of attorneys will be prepared to address promises that were never completed to the community. Mr. Terrill stated that he is against the Solar Project because it is placing farm ground into 30-year leases, and we are a tourist community.

Councilman Steve Reid asked if there were any other Russells Point residents that would like to speak on the Solar Project.

Scott Stover asked if there was anything on the voter's ballet this past election about solar. No one remembered seeing anything.

Councilwomen Rebekah Smith asked if there was any other Russells Point residents that would like to speak on the solar project.

Councilman Dave Wallace asked what was grandfathered in? Aubrey Snapp stated that it was the process that was grandfathered in. Councilman Steve Reid spoke up and stated that this project was enacted before Senate Bill 52 and is the last in the area pre-Senate Bill 52. Aubrey Snapp stated that it is correct, and we must pay to fight it. Ms. Snapp stated that there is another one that is the North Panther Creek area that is in limbo at this time. Ms. Snapp stated that she just wanted to be clear that the grandfathering does not grandfather the project, it means that they have to fight it now, and your voice will pay attention too. Ms. Snapp stated that what everyone needs to look at is the risk and if this is a risk we want to take for our lake with what history has shown with what happened to the Chattahoochee River.

Mayor Huffman asked if anyone else has any questions for Aubrey. Andrew Stover wanted to know where the 2700 acres were located. Councilman Steve Reid stated that he can find the map on the Grange Solar Project page, but they are located all over the place. Mayor Huffman stated that it is mapped out all around the lake area.

Mayor Huffman asked Jason Smith with Open Road Renewables to speak on behalf of the Grange Solar Project.

Mr. Smith spoke saying that he has been to many of the meetings here in Russells Point as well as all over Logan County and met with several of the Council Members. Mr. Smith is here today to ask Council to not sign the letter so that the OPSB can go through its regulated process and review that application and make a determination based upon the facts and not just listen to the misinformation and speculation that is formed around the solar project and projects like it. Mr. Smith stated that there are experts that go through the applications answering questions and giving information back to the public. Mr. Smith asked for Council to just let the process play out, understanding that they have been here for several years because they were grandfathered in and they are doing their best to set themselves apart from the rest of the industry. Mr. Smith stated that he knows there have been complications and issues with the industry and they are working on getting it straightened out. Mr. Smith stated that they actively listen to the feedback from the community. Mr. Smith went on to say that even if the state of Ohio was to decide that it needs energy and approves the project anyway, which could happen. Councilman Steve Reid stated that he just wanted to be clear you are asking Council to not sign the letter and not interfere in the process? Mr. Smith stated that he is just asking for Council to not take action on this tonight, like you are being asked to due to the fact the residents of Russells Point were not informed that Council will be taking that action tonight. Mr. Smith stated that he feels it is not necessarily in the spirit of good government and transparency due to the fact that residents didn't know whether or

not to show up tonight to speak on whether a letter like this should be signed or not. Mr. Smith stated that he doesn't feel this is fair to the residents and a good display of good government.

Robin Micheals stated that for the people that have not heard of the pilot, benefits, and jobs that it can bring to the community. Ms. Micheals was interrupted by Mr. Terrill, Mr. Terrill stated that the Pilot goes back to the government it doesn't stay local.

Councilwoman Rebekah Smith spoke up and stated to be clear Jason has been to the Council meetings and walked them through all of that.

Mayor Huffman had to call the meeting to order due too to many people talking at the same time.

Steve Reid asked Ms. Werner if she had something to say since she had her hand up. Ms. Werner stated that she did and thanked Councilman Reid. Ms. Werner stated that she wants to know what sets Grange apart from the others and what they can offer that is different than what she has seen. Ms. Werner stated that she had driven out by Ada and Stated that the solar panels are ugly.

Mr. Smith stated that Ms. Werner is not wrong and there are concerns that have been expressed in this very room that many of those concerns are about a decade old because the state of Ohio's regulatory process has caught up with the earliest stage projects. Some of the ways that Mr. Smith feels that they have gone above and beyond is they have proposed setting back even further. They have been out in the community listening to everyone's concerns trying to make it the best they can for the community.

Mayor Huffman thanked everyone for expressing their concerns and input. Mayor Huffman stated that Council will take all this information into consideration and will make a decision. Ms. Snapp asked if someone would contact her once they had come to a decision to let her know so she knew where they stand. Mayor Huffman said yes someone will be in contact.

# **United Christian Services Food Pantry Annual 2024 Report:**

Dale Frymyer spoke on behalf of the United Christian Services Food Pantry stating that the food pantry is now in its 10<sup>th</sup> full year at this location. There have been no changes to the hours of operations, which are 12:00 P.M. -2:00 P.M. on the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of each month. Mr. Frymyer stated that there has been a survey sent out with the boxes asking for some feedback on what people would like to see in the boxes. Mr. Frymyer said that the feedback was very pleasing. The Food Pantry has begun to re-evaluate the food box contents to assure that we are meeting the nutritional needs of our recipients. Most people are asking for more vegetables as well as meat. Mr. Frymyer stated that since the move to the Russells Point Municipal Building in 2014, they have provided 49,000 recipients with a grand total of 157,000 days of food. Mr. Frymyer stated that this would not have been possible without the very generous donations of food and money from this community's churches, businesses, and residents. But if they cannot get more donations and the

food pantry continues to disperse like they did for the last 10 years they will be broke. So please consider making some donations no matter how large or small. The donations can be made by calling the Daily Bread phone number or bringing it to the Municipal Building and they will make sure it gets to where it needs to be.

# Here is a breakdown of the recipients for the year 2024

Children 794

Seniors 1,248

Adults 1,646

For a total of 3688

Last year's totals were 3631

Mr. Frymyer thanked all of Council as well as Mayor Huffman for allowing the United Christian Services Food Pantry to rent the Municipal Building as a storage and distribution center for the food pantry.

Mayor Huffman thanked Mr. Frymyer and the United Christian Services Food Pantry volunteers for everything they do for the community.

Councilwoman Joan Hinterschied stated that if you have a garden the food pantry will gladly take anything from the garden and the recipients love the fresh vegetables and fruits. Ms. Hinterschied also stated that there is a community garden on Fairview in the spring and summer last year Ms. Hinterschied said that she did a survey asking what the recipients of the food pantry would like, and they told her, green beans and cucumbers, so she planted and donated between the two food pantries they donated over 70 pounds of radishes cucumbers and green beans. Ms. Hinterschied went on to say that if you have excess things from your garden, please donate them to the food pantries. If anyone is interested in planting in the garden this year please get in touch with Ms. Hinterschied.

Legislation from Daniel Bey for Splash Pad: Voted to be tabled above.

Floor scrubber: Discussed above.

**Bed Tax Distribution:** Steve Reid asked if Council was going to revisit the bed tax distribution again this year? Mayor Huffman stated that he doesn't believe so. Steve Reid said maybe just the legislation stated that Council has the ability to do so. Mayor Huffman said that in the ordinance it states that Council had the ability to do so not that they have to.

Mayor Huffman asked Robin Micheals if she had a question that he didn't address earlier in the meeting. Ms. Micheals stated that she wanted to know if Council has a plan, Since the Village has lost a lot of people and homes, and tax revenue, is there a plan to make that up other than increasing the residents' taxes? Mayor Huffman stated that there is no plan to increase anyone's

taxes from the village standpoint. Ms. Micheals said that she is worried based on the things the village has lost from the tornado. Councilwomen Rebekah Smith stated that the Village will just have to budget accordingly. Councilman Steve Reid asked Ms. Micheals what the concern with about additional taxes? Ms. Micheals said that if you do the math the village has lost a lot more people, empty lots no houses and the income is being lost. People are not here paying taxes and curious how this is going to affect the residents of the Village going forward in terms of things going up. Ms. Smith stated that Council can not unilaterally vote to implement or increase an additional income tax. That would have to go to a vote. And it is a budgeting process for us as we move forward from a finance committee standpoint, they will have to look at next year's budget and take into consideration that there are fewer residents.

Kim Werner asked if she could have a follow up to that, Mayor Huffman allowed. Ms. Werner stated that she would like to return to the discussion about the village administrator, saying that there was a comment by a council member that maybe the taxes will have to go up and that concerns her as a resident that the salary of the village administrator would be so significant that we might need to raise taxes to help pay for that position. Mayor Huffman stated that there is no talk of raising income tax at this point. Ms. Werner asked if the salary of the Village Administrator will be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting. Mayor Huffman said the salary of the Village Administrator, when and if Council hires one, will be determined upon their knowledge and qualifications as well as what the finance committee deems what the Village can afford to pay that position. Councilman Greg liams stated that the Village can not legally exceed our revenue that the Village receives each year so when they plan a budget it has to be based on what income we think is coming in and we can't go above that. Ms. Smith stated that the comment that was made came from a rules and ordinance meeting that Ms. Werner attended, Council was looking at data for the state of Ohio and Council members were saying how wide of a range they were seeing depending on how large the municipalities were and that larger cities paid obviously much towards the higher end. Ms. Smith stated that Council was not saying that was the range for the Villages Administrator. This is just what they see across the state of Ohio. Ms. Werner asked if this will be discussed at the next finance committee meeting. Mayor Huffman stated that he is not sure if it will be discussed at the next finance meeting due to not knowing if the Ordinance will even be passed. Mayor Huffman stated that there are two more readings for the ordinance that needs to happen, which puts it a month out then there will be another month before it actually goes into effect. Mayor Huffman stated that the Village is still at least two months out if it all passes before it will even go into effect.

Andrew Stover asked if Steve Reid has been updated on the road in front of the old Rite Aid building. Mayor Huffman stated that he has been in contact with Choice One Engineer, and they have been closed for the last two weeks due to the holidays. He is hoping to hear back from them this week because it is rough and there is two big potholes now.

Steve Reid said that it is on the list of many things that they need to fix or finish.

# **Executive Session:**

Rebekah Smith made a motion to go into executive session at 8:06 P.M. to consider the appointment, employment, dismissal, discipline, promotion, demotion, or compensation of a public employee or official and to invite Chief Freyhof to join.

Seconded by Joan Maxwell.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Nays

Greg liams made a Motion to exit executive session.

Seconded by Rebekah Smith.

## Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg Iiams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Nays

Executive session ended at 8:26 P.M.

Mayor Huffman stated that on January 14, 2025, at 4:30 P.M. there is a Finance Committee meeting.

Mayor Huffman made a recommendation to Council to consider the appointment of Ann Elleman for the open BPA position.

Joan Maxwell made a motion to appoint Ann Elleman to the open BPA position.

Seconded by Dave Wallace.

#### Roll Call Vote:

Mr. Greg liams, Yea; Ms. Joan Maxwell, Yea; Mr. Dave Wallace, Yea; Mr. Steve Reid, Yea; Ms. Rebekah Smith, Yea; Joan Hinterschied, Yea.

Motion Passed 6 Yeas - 0 Nays

Ann Elleman was sworn in by mayor Huffman at 8:31 P.M.

Joan Maxwell asked for an updated list of all Committee members. Mayor Huffman said that he will have it by the next couple of meetings once all the positions are filled and the old list is updated.

#### **ADJOURNMENT:**

Joan Maxwell made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Greg liams seconded the motion.

All in favor. The meeting adjourned at 8:32 P.M.

Next Council meeting: Tuesday, January 21, 2025, at 7:00 P.M. Next BPA Meeting: Tuesday, January 21, 2025, at 6:00 P.M. Next Parks Meeting: January 14, 2025, at 7:00 P.M.

Next Ordinance-25-1251 Next resolution 25-1046

Recorder: AshLee Hullinger, Clerk of Court/ Administrative Assistant.